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Chairman’s Report: 2005-2006
I hereby submit the 2005/2006 chairman’s report of the Bloemfontein Centre to its members and to Council.  
The committee’s time was mostly spent on organising the 2006 ASSA Symposium, curtailing the usual Centre activities. The central parts of South Africa also experienced a rainy season referred to by some farmers as being the best in living memory, which in turn meant less observation time for amateur astronomers.
The Centre continued to assist Boyden Observatory and the Friends of Boyden with numerous public outreach events in the city and at Boyden. It should be noted that ASSA Bloemfontein’s speciality certainly lies in the popularisation of astronomy and educational programs, which is now seen as an official practical acitvity of the Centre. 
Quarterly meetings: Topics during quarterly meetings included: “Discussion of Astronomy themes”, “Fire forensics” during a visit to the Erlichpark Fire Station museum where the remains of the 27 inch Lamont refractor also reside and “Lunar Observations”. Workshops and other notable events:  On 22 April 2006, the club held its annual astronomy course for beginners, which was a great success. Members of the public also attended and quality time could be spent with new and prospective members.  ASSA Bloemfontein operated a stand at the Scope-X event in Johannesburg. Scope-X kick-started the second telescope making project for the Centre in recent years. 13 members attended the orientation meeting on 10 May 2006 and various participants to the project completed their mirrors in the middle of the year. The committee would like to thank James Ross for all his time and effort.
In June 2006 the Centre gave a course in “Beginner amateur astronomy” to an upcoming astronomy club in Kroonstad, Free State. Possible ASSA affiliation was discussed.  Practical observation activities: Unfortunately no formal observation reports were received during the year. The challenge remains to motivate members to spend time behind their instruments in the evenings and challenging advanced members for continued growth. The comfort and ease of using the internet and software applications for information can be seen as either a threat to practical amateur observations, or an ideal opportunity to get people involved in the hobby.  Deep sky observation evenings were held during the year however, in the city and at Boyden Observatory. Visits by international speakers: During the year, the Centre and Boyden Observatory were visited by Dr. Patrick Seitzer (University of Michigan, USA) in November 2005 and by Dr. David Malin (Australia) in May 2006.
In summary, the Bloemfontein Centre seems to have reached a plateau after a few progressive years of growth.  It now becomes imperative to keep on challenging advanced members and to secure new members. The foundation for a strong and healthy club has been established and must now be maintained. A stronger emphasis on advanced practical observations might be in order. I would like to thank the members for their enthusiastic participation especially during public outreach programs and at Boyden open evenings. Your contributions are much appreciated. 
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